
Hopewell Avenue Public School Message – December 17th, 2021

Dear Hopewell Families,

Today was our last day of school for 2021 and we are moving into our Winter Break. Classes
are scheduled to resume on Monday, January 3rd, 2022. At this time we are all hoping that our
return will be to in-person learning, however, with the constantly changing COVID landscape
we have prepared for the possibility that a move to remote learning may be required. Students
have been asked to bring home all essential items required for learning as well as personal
items. Please watch for district messaging with updates and key information regarding return
to school in 2022. While this was not the way we wanted to move into our holiday, we have all
learned that the only thing that has been predictable since March 2020 is that everything is
unpredictable.

The pride we feel for our students is immense. As we shared at the school council meeting this
week, everyday there is joy at our school. Hopewell is a place where there is laughter, learning,
community and a deep appreciation of being together. Our students are the heart of our
school. Pandemic school is not what anyone would choose, but through all the cohorting,
sanitizing, distancing, limited interactions our students have adapted, and consistently
demonstrated resilience and optimism. Be proud of your kids! They have worked hard!

We are also extremely grateful to work with such a dedicated educator team. Their creativity,
enthusiasm, joy of learning and deep caring for all of the students inspires us daily. Our
custodial and office team have worked tirelessly to keep us running smoothly everyday. They
are our heroes!

To our school families, you have been kind, understanding and vigilant in helping to keep our
school community safe. We could not ask for better partners. Thank you, thank you, thank you.

While we know the uncertainty of the coming weeks is a challenging situation for everyone, we
sincerely hope that you have a wonderful winter break. We wish a Merry Christmas to those
who are celebrating and Happy Kwanzaa to our families participating in Kwanzaa celebrations.
To all of our families, we wish you a happy holiday/joyeuse vacances d’hiver. Stay safe, take
care and we will see you in 2022!

Martina Sherwood and Christopher Wereley
Principal and Vice Principal

Upcoming Dates
December 20th - December 31st (inclusive) - Winter Break, school is closed
January 3rd, 2022 - First day of school in 2022!
January 21st - PA Day, Students do not attend school



January 25th - Kindergarten Information Night - Virtual: Link TBA
February 18th - PA Day, Students do not attend school
February 16th - Term One Communications of Learning/Report Cards accessible electronically
February 21st - Family Day, school is closed
March 14th - March 18th (inclusive) - March Break, school is closed

Registration and Transfer Information for 2022-2023
The following timelines will apply for the 2022-2023 school year.  This includes kick-off to the
2022-2023 registration period, the student transfer period for the elementary and secondary
panels, and the French Immersion program registration period.

The information can also be found on the Board’s website: www.ocdsb.ca.

Kick-off to 2022-2023 Registration Monday, January 17 to Monday, January 24, 2022

Elementary Student Transfer
Application Period

Monday, January 31 to Friday, February 11, 2022

Secondary Student Transfer
Application Period

Monday, January 31 to Friday, February 11, 2022

Middle French Immersion
Registration Period

Monday, February 7 to Friday, February 11, 2022

Spreading Joy

iGen Ottawa, affiliated with the Good Companions Centre, is part of an initiative to fill holiday
baskets for seniors.  Recently, they approached our school hoping to receive children's art to
include in the baskets. Several classes enthusiastically began making holiday cards that are
sure to bring a smile to a senior this season.

Upcoming Vaccination Clinics

Please see below information from Ottawa Public Health regarding upcoming vaccination
clinics. Please note that a clinic is being held at Hopewell on Wednesday, December 22nd from
10am to 3:25pm.

http://www.ocdsb.ca/







